




classified” to make them Secret or Confidential; the information in those had not 

been classified at the time the emails were sent.   

The FBI also discovered xxxx several thousand work-related emails that were not 

in the group of 34,00030,000 that were returned by Secretary Clinton to State in 

20145.  We found those additional emails in a variety of ways.  Some had been 

deleted over the years and we found traces of them on devices that supported or 

were connected to the private email domain.  Others we found by reviewing the 

archived government email accounts of people who had been government 

employees at the same time as Secretary Clinton, including high-ranking officials 

at other agencies, with whom a Secretary of State might naturally correspond.  This 

helped us recover work-related emails that were not among the 34,00030,000 

produced to State.  Still others we recovered from the laborious review of the 

millions of email fragments dumped into the slack space of the server 

decommissioned in 2013xx. 

All told, we found xxxx thousands of emails that were not among those produced 

to the State Department last yearin late 2014.  Of those, we assessed that xxxx 

possibly contained classified information at the time they were sent or received and 

so we sent them to other government agencies for classification determinations. 

To date, agencies have concluded that xxxx of those were classified at the time 

they were sent or received, xxx at the Secret level and xxxx at the Confidential 

level.  There were no additional Top Secret emails found.  Finally,  xxxx none of 

those we found have since been “up classified.” 

I should add here that we found no evidence that any of the additional work-related 

emails we found were intentionally deleted in an effort to conceal them.  Our 

assessment is that, like many users of private email accounts, Secretary Clinton 

periodically deleted emails or emails were purged from the system when devices 

were changed.  Because she was not using a government account, there was no 

archiving of her emails, so it is not surprising that we discovered emails that were 

not on Secretary Clinton’s system in 20154, when she produced the 34,00030,000 

emails to the State Department. 

It could also be that some of the additional work-related emails we recovered were 

among those deleted as “personal” by Secretary Clinton’s lawyers when they 

reviewed and sorted her emails for production in 20145.  We have conducted 

interviews and done technical examination to attempt to understand how that 

sorting was done.  Although we do not have complete visibility because we are not 
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I know there will be intense public disagreement in the wake of this result, as there 

was throughout this investigation.  What I can assure the American people is that 

this investigation was done competently, honestly, and independently.  No outside 

influence of any kind was brought to bear.  I know there were many opinions 

expressed by people who were not part of the investigation – including people in 

government – but none of that mattered to us.  Opinions are irrelevant, and they 

were all uninformed by insight into our investigation, because we did the 

investigation in a professional way.  Only facts matter, and the FBI found them 

here in an entirely apolitical and professional way.  I couldn’t be prouder to be part 

of this organization. 
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